Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee - 31st January, 2005


LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Walkden Congregational Church,

Manchester Road,

Walkden.

4th April, 2005 


Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Eric Burgoyne, David Lewis, Barbara Miller, Bernard



Pennington
 and Alice Smyth

Lindsay Dakers 

– Walkden Road Business and Community





   Association

Cath Weatherby 

– Local Resident – Deputy Chair of the





   Community Committee

Sylvia M. Phillips

} St Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall

Mavis Bonney

}

Aled Owen 


– Walkden High School

Stephen Farrow 

– Walkden Central Residents’ Association

Barbara Sherwin

} Mostar

Irene Turton


}

John Makin 


– St. Paul’s Youth Club

Carol Cain 


– WDCT

Eileen Hartigan 

– Salford Community Network

Rachel Slack 

– Age Concern Salford 

Margaret Donohue 

– PPI Salford Forum

Liz Thomas 


– Health Improvement Officer

Paul Jones 


– One Stop Shop Manager

DI Gill Clarke

} Greater Manchester Police

PS Dianne Errington
}

Inspector Andy Sutcliffe
}

Sergeant Teresa Duncan
}

Ida Seddon


} Local Resident

Anne Hallows

}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Anne Williams 

– Strategic Director of Community, Health and 








   Social Care - Area Co-ordinator




Angie Taylor 


– Neighbourhood Manager




Claire Edwards 

– Customer and Support Services Directorate

87. ELECTION OF CHAIR
RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Smyth be elected as Chair for the meeting.

Councillor Smyth – in the Chair

88.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors V. Burgoyne, Devine, Fernandez, Lindley and Witkowski, Josie Browne, Adrian Dunning and Sandra Turner.

The Chair reported that Councillor Fernandez had been unable to attend the meeting due to illness and it was noted that Committee Members wished her a speedy recovery.

89.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of (a) the meeting of the Community Committee, held on 31st January, 2005, and (b) the special meeting of the Community Committee, held on 7th March, 2005, be approved as correct records.

90.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group, held on 24th February, 2005, be noted.

91.
MATTERS ARISING
· Minute 53 – Fit City Walkden – Update

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (i) a meeting had been held during which discussion had taken place as to how improvements to the facility at Walkden High School could be progressed, and (ii) a further meeting was to be held in the near future, following which it was planned that a funding application would be submitted to the Budget Sub Group for consideration.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

92.
COMMUNITY ISSUES
(a) Youth
(i) Summer Activities
The Neighbourhood Manager informed the Committee that the sum of £8,000 had been secured from the Positive Activities for Young People Fund, which was to be used, together with match funding from the Community Committee’s devolved budget, to run a programme of activities during the summer holidays.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(ii) Street Dancing
It was reported that street dancing activities were taking place (a) in the Walkden area on three evenings per week, and (b) at Bridgewater and Greenheys Youth Centres (in association with Barnardo’s).

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(iii) Revelation Youth Project
It was noted that the Revelation Youth Project was to commence on Monday 25th April, 2005, at St. Paul’s Peel Parish Hall.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b) General Issues
(i) Telephone Line
The Neighbourhood Manager informed the Committee of a telephone line that had been set up to receive reports of anti social behaviour – 0845 605 2222.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(ii)
Juvenile Nuisance in Central Walkden
Stephen Farrow informed the Committee of a situation that had been building up for a number of weeks which involved youths congregating in alleyways at the rear of properties in the central Walkden area, drinking alcohol and participating in anti social behaviour.

Inspector Sutcliffe (a) assured Stephen Farrow that the local police were aware of the above issues, (b) reported that similar incidents were taking place across the entire Community Committee area, and (c) indicated that it would be useful for the police to be informed of specific incidents and details in order to enable action to be taken.

RESOLVED:
THAT further discussion take place between Stephen Farrow and Inspector Sutcliffe regarding the above matter.

(iii)
Juvenile Nuisance in Parr Fold Park

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that problems had recently been caused by young people congregating in Parr Fold Park, and the Youth Service had undertaken some detached work with the young people concerned.

Inspector Sutcliffe reported that (a) an operation had been carried out in Parr Fold Park and parts of Boothstown, Worsley and Walkden, over the previous weekend, which had involved groups of young people having been stopped and searched (using the powers given by Section 60 of the Anti Social Behaviour Act 2003), (b) a number of the young people had been found to be in possession of alcohol and had been returned home by the police, and (c) concerns existed in relation to a particular off licence in the area having sold alcohol to young people below the age of 18, and (d) it was planned that, had the off licence in question not yet been targeted by Trading Standards, an operation would be undertaken in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(iv)
Other Police Issues
Committee Members raised concerns with regard to the following:

· the possibility that drug dealing may have been taking place within the grounds of Walkden High School,

· incidents involving children having been used by adults to target vulnerable people in the Moorland Drive, and nearby ‘bankings’ area, in Little Hulton,

· incidents of juvenile nuisance that had been taking place in the Mount Skip area, particularly at weekends,

· problems that were being caused by off road motor bikes in the area.

Inspector Sutcliffe indicated that (a) he would arrange for the police officer based at Walkden High School to investigate the above matter, (b) the police were aware of the issues in relation to Moorland Drive and the nearby ‘bankings’ area, and were currently monitoring the situation, (c) there was now a total of eight Police Community Support Officers operating in the area, in addition to the area police officers, which provided additional capacity to respond to reported incidents of anti social behaviour, (d) action had recently been taken to address the problems that were being caused by off road motor bikes near to the Dun Mare public house in Little Hulton, which residents had reported to have been effective.

Inspector Sutcliffe referred to the two plain vehicles that had been purchased with funding that had been obtained from both this Community Committee, and the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee, and reported that the vehicles had proven to be invaluable in enabling proactive police work to be undertaken.

Inspector Sutcliffe reported that (i) since the restructure of the police sub-divisions, which had taken place in February, 2004, incidents of crime had reduced significantly in the Salford West area, in comparison with the previous 12 months, with the exception of (a) incidents relating to the theft of motor vehicles, which had remained at a similar level, and (b) offences of violence, which had increased by ten, (it was noted that this 

increase was likely to have occurred as a result of an active campaign to encourage people to report incidents of domestic violence), and (ii) the police had dealt with approximately 2,400 fewer cases in the area this year.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Inspector Sutcliffe’s thanks to the Community Committee, for the funding that had been allocated towards the purchase of the plain vehicles referred to above, be noted.

(c) Correspondence
Submitted a letter from Walkden Road Residents’ Association, which indicated the Association’s dissatisfaction with the Council and the dereliction of its duties in the marking of the roadways in Walkden.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager make arrangements for a site visit to be undertaken, involving Stephen Farrow and the appropriate officer from Urban Vision.

93.
THE LOWRY
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda.

94.
VOLUME CRIME TEAM

DI Jill Clarke (a) informed the Committee that the Volume Crime Team had been formed in order to improve crime detection rates in Salford, by having a team of officers dedicated to dealing with the forensic hits that were obtained following the discovery of forensic evidence at scenes of crime across the City, and (b) explained that prior to the formation of the above Team, forensic hits would have been returned to the officer who had originally dealt with the case, who was unlikely to have been able to follow up the matter immediately.

PS Dianne Errington (i) informed the Committee of two cases where the Volume Crime Team had dealt with forensic hits that had been obtained from burglaries that had been carried out in the Community Committee area, which had resulted in the perpetrators having been arrested very soon after the crimes had been committed, (ii) acknowledged that detection of the perpetrators was dependent upon their DNA already being on file, (iii) reported that the Team were investigating burglaries that had been carried out over the past seven years, and (iv) emphasised the need for members of the public to advise the police of as much information as possible (for example, car registration numbers, detailed descriptions, etc.), when reporting a suspicious incident or crime.

RESOLVED:
THAT DI Jill Clarke and PS Dianne Errington be thanked for their attendance at the meeting and the information provided.

95.
HARROP FOLD SCHOOL
Councillor Pennington informed the Committee that (a) since the appointment of Anthony Edkins as Head Teacher, significant improvements had occurred, particularly in relation to the behaviour and attendance of pupils, (b) the location of a police officer within the school was having a positive effect on pupils, (c) IT Suites were in the process of being built, (d) changes had been made to the timings of the school day in order to (i) reduce the amount of time that was allocated to lunch, (due to complaints that had been received from local residents regarding problems that were being caused by pupils who were leaving the school grounds during lunch time), and (ii) increase the amount of time that was available in the afternoons for extra-curricular activities to take place, and (e) the problems that existed at the school were being addressed and improvements were constantly being made.

Reference was made to the reduction that had been made to the length of the lunch period and it was suggested that there was no longer a sufficient amount of time for all the pupils to purchase and eat their lunch.  Councillor Pennington (i) acknowledged that there had been some initial difficulties when the new timings had been introduced, (ii) reported that the problems now seemed to have been resolved, and (iii) indicated that the situation would continue to be monitored.

Councillor Pennington referred to the problems that had occurred in relation to the Private Finance Initiative project, which had caused delays in relation to the replacement of Harrop Fold with a new school, and indicated that letters of complaint had been submitted to the relevant bodies.

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Pennington be thanked for the above update.

96. DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP HELD ON


7TH MARCH, 2005
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group arising from the meeting held on 7th March, 2005.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the decision of the Budget Sub-Group in respect of the application submitted by the ADD Action Project be deferred in order for further investigation to be undertaken in relation to the project’s current funding sources, and the application be reconsidered at the next meeting of the Budget Sub-Group.



(2) THAT the decision of the Budget Sub-Group with regard to the application submitted by Annie Leeks Row Residents’ Association be deferred in order for investigation to be undertaken in relation to other potential funding sources available, and the application be reconsidered at the next meeting of the Budget Sub-Group.



(3) THAT the decisions of the Budget Sub-Group with regard to the applications submitted by (a) the Cawdor Street Allotment Association, (b) Moorside Rangers Football Club, (c) Peel Community Sports Development Centre, (d) St. Mary’s Bowling & Social Club, (e) the OLLM, (f) the Association of Armitage Residents, (g) Salford Community Leisure – Active Lifestyle Team, and (h) Boothstown Leopards, be endorsed.



(4) THAT, with regard to the application from St. Mary’s Bowling & Social Club, the purpose of the grant be amended to read ‘Installation of disabled access and a toilet for the disabled.’

97.
BUDGET STATEMENT
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted the financial position statements, as at 1st March, 2005, in respect of (a) the Devolved Budget, and (b) the Community Use of Schools Budget.

RESOLVED:
THAT the financial position statements be noted.

98.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS
RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the Positive Action Press Statements:-

· Crime figures.

· How the Devolved Budget was being spent.

· Positive Activities for Young People funding – programme of Summer activities to be provided.

· Harrop Fold School - Community Committee’s support for the Head Teacher, staff and pupils.

· Community Committee’s support for the police.

99.
ITEM FOR INFORMATION
RESOLVED:
THAT the Winter 2005 issue of ‘The Link’ – latest news from Greater Manchester Police Authority – be noted.

100.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE – 6TH JUNE, 2005 (AGM)
RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 6th June, 2005.

· Election of Chair (community representative from Walkden North),

· Election of Deputy Chair (Elected Member representing Walkden North),

· Appointment of Budget Sub-Group.

· Appointment of Executive Group.

· LIFT Centre Update (plans of the building to be available).

· Crime and Anti Social Behaviour.

· Brief report outlining the total amount of funding that had been obtained from various sources over the past 12 months, and how it had been spent in the Community Committee area.

· Outcome of the Shops Review.

101.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 6th June, 2005, at the One Stop Shop, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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